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NCOIL CONSIDERS AMENDMENTS TO THE LIFE SETTLEMENTS 

MODEL ACT
Albany, New York, June 30, 2004 ( With the natural progression of the viatical settlement industry shifting into life settlement markets, the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) Life Settlement Subcommittee will consider updating its Life Settlement Model Act at its July 15 meeting during the NCOIL Summer Meeting in Chicago.  


The amendments proposed to update the Model Act were reviewed and adopted by the Subcommittee at its May 7, 2004 meeting in Albany, New York.  The purpose of the May 7 meeting was to reach consensus with interested life insurance and life settlement parties on proposed amendments.  Amendments adopted include:

· a provision requiring separate licensure, to act as life settlement investment agent for those agents who recommend or sell life settlements

· a requirement for life settlement brokers, those who work directly with the policyholder, to complete 24 hours of pre-licensing education as well as continuing education on a biennium basis

· a requirement that insurers disclose to policyholders the option of life settlements under certain circumstances 

· a provision prohibiting persons, wherever located to enter into a sales contract if the policy was obtained by false, deceptive or misleading means

Policyholders who would qualify for life settlement are generally older than 65, have deteriorating health but are not terminally ill, as they are with viatical settlements, and have realistic life expectancies of between 4 and 15 years.  Qualifying policies will have face amounts of between $100,000 and $5,000,000 and be beyond the contestability period, which is generally 2 years from the date the policy was taken out.

The NCOIL Life Settlements Subcommittee will meet to consider the proposed amendments on July 15, 2004 at 8:00 a.m., during NCOIL’s Summer Meeting to be held at the Chicago Inter-Continental, in Chicago, Illinois.  The Life Settlements Subcommittee will move the Proposed Life Settlements Model Act up to the Life Insurance Committee for adoption. The Life Settlement Model Act was originally adopted by the Life Insurance Committee on November 16, 2000.  
NCOIL is an organization of state legislators whose main area of public policy concern is insurance legislation and regulation.  Many legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.  

For further details, please contact the NCOIL National Office at (518) 449-3210.
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